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AS BIKES Committee

Minutes

January 13th, 2010

1. Introductions

Present: Nathan Pfaff, Michell Cao, Scott Bull, Ralph Fertig, Jessica Gasiorek, Dennis Whelan, Araceli Acevedo, Jamey Wagner, Officer Smorodinsky, Keinan Williams, Kittie Currier (1st year grad student)

2. General Announcements

i. AS BIKES will participate in the AS Bike Shop reopening on February 19th. It will correspond with the silent bike auction of reserved bikes from the CSO impound lot. 

1. Officers and CSOs will be present to register bikes. Bikes will be pre-stamped. 

2. Michell will talk to Rob Crew about payment options for the auction. 

3. We need to make a Facebook event and publicize as much as possible. 

ii. Bike gripe will be held in the Arbor 1-2 weeks before the reopening to help publicize for the event.

1. We went through the survey and made revisions 

2. We are going to try to number the parking areas and pathways that are identified in some of the questions so that they correspond with a visual map and make them easier to spot.

a. Dennis proposed to the committee that we eventually name and/or number all the pathways, lots, and intersections. We could eventually get signage for these names.

iii. UCPD numbers say that bike theft and bike accidents have one up

1. They want to buy a GPS tracker for a bait bike and ask AS BIKES to cover the monthly charge ($130-$90 /month). This will go through June approval. To be reviewed at later date.
3. AS BIKES Business

a. Over winter break, SAASB intersection to the path split by Kerr Hall was repaved, sealed, and painted

i. There was a line striping error but the contractors fixed it free of charge

b. Bike lots now available at new buildings. 250 racks at ESSB and 350 racks at Film Studies. Peak racks were installed and the lot is paved with permeable decomposed granite.

i. Decomposed granite should be the new standard. By Music, the edges are already getting degraded and dripping into the lot. Decomposed granite is more durable.

c. Huge illegal parking going on at Campbell Hall. Dennis counted that there were 80 bikes parked outside Campbell and 60 by Phelps.

i. Need to correct the bushes to allow easier access. Total cost of this will be $30,000, but Dennis suggested we take baby steps and just try two locations that would improve circulation.
d. Dennis brought in plan for BioEng site, which is the new research building that is being put by the library 

i. Looking at redesigning the bike and pedestrian path because the staging for the construction will have to move the paths south towards Psych. This will be tricky in terms of traffic. 

4. Outreach

a. UCPD agreed to give out the bike presentation to the dorms. We are still trying to work out a date. Need to touch base with Mitch Molitor

b. Michell will meet with the AS Bike Open House committee on Friday, January 22

5. Adjourn

